
WAC 392-172A-04010  Provision of services for parentally placed 
private school students eligible for special education.  (1) In addi-
tion to the provisions addressed in this section, parents who have 
placed their children in private school are entitled to enroll their 
children part-time in their resident district for any course, activity 
or ancillary service, not provided by the private school under chapter 
392-134 WAC and pursuant to WAC 392-172A-01135. Parents who elect to 
enroll part-time in their resident district in order to receive spe-
cial education and/or related services are served through an IEP and 
are counted for federal and state special education reimbursement.

(2) To the extent consistent with the number and location of stu-
dents eligible for special education who are enrolled by their parents 
in private, including religious, elementary and secondary schools lo-
cated in the school district boundaries, and who are not part-time en-
rolled for special education services under chapter 392-134 WAC, dis-
tricts must allow for the participation of those students by providing 
them with special education and related services, including direct 
services determined in accordance with WAC 392-172A-04035.

(3) In accordance with subsection (2) of this section and WAC 
392-172A-04035 through 392-172A-04070, a services plan must be devel-
oped and implemented for each private school student eligible for spe-
cial education who has been designated by the school district to re-
ceive special education and related services.

(4) Each school district must maintain in its records, and pro-
vide to the OSPI, the following information related to parentally 
placed private school students:

(a) The number of students evaluated;
(b) The number of students determined eligible for special educa-

tion; and
(c) The number of students served through a services plan.

[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.155.090(7) and 42 U.S.C. 1400 et. seq. 
WSR 07-14-078, § 392-172A-04010, filed 6/29/07, effective 7/30/07.]
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